

Department of Parks & Recreation

Timothy J. Lancaster, Director

Town of Dartmouth

400 Slocum Road

P C (Dartmouth MA 02747

Ph# (508) 910-1812 Fax# (508) 910-1885

www.town.dartmouth.ma.ns 2013 MAY 2.1 A 11: 15:

DARTMOUTH TOWN CLERK

Lisa B. Tavares, Chair James A. Vieira, Vice Chair James C. Bosworth, Clerk

> Park Board 2/26/13 Approved

Minutes

February 26, 2013 5:30 P.M. Meeting

Members Present:

James Bosworth, James Vieira and Timothy Lancaster

Member Absent:

Lisa Tavares

Minutes

Motion made and seconded to approve the Minutes of January 15, 2013. Voted 2-0-0

Bucket Lease

There were no bidders for the five year bucket lease at Apponagansett Park. A meeting between Mr. Lancaster and Mr. Cressman has been scheduled with Henry Bousquet, a Culinary Arts teacher at New Bedford Vocational High School. Mr. Bousquet will be given an overview of the concession stand to bring back to the school to see if they would be interested in operating the facility.

Mission to Liberia

A letter was received from Ann Fournier a member of the Board of Directors for Mission to Liberia, an organization working to improve the welfare of the people of Liberia. She is requesting to use Apponagansett Park as the starting point for their 5K annual road race on October 19, 2013 from 10 A.M. to Noon. Motion made and seconded to approve the use of Apponagansett Park on October 19th. Voted 2-0-0

Superintendent's Report

Mr. Lancaster stated that he will be replacing the four decrepit picnic tables closest to the Bucket at Apponagansett Park with new tables made from recycled materials costing approximately \$3,600. A griddle for the Bucket will also be purchased new or used depending on the cost.

Mr. D.J. Gamache of Dartmouth Girls Lacrosse is thankful that the park department opened Jones field to accommodate multi-sports as opposed to just softball. He is looking forward to working with the park board. Mr. Gamache will complete a permit application and waiver, the same as the softball leagues have done.

Mr. Steven Rezendes of the Sunday Morning Softball League has requested Jones field from April through November on Sundays at 9 A.M. until 2 P.M. Motion made and seconded to approve Mr. Rezendes request for Jones field. Voted 2-0-0

Motion made and seconded to adjourn at 6:14 P.M. Voted 2-0-0

ATTEST:

Timothy J. Lancaster, Superintendent

Transcribed by:

Rebecca Amaral